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Introduction

We have read with great interest the article “Primary and 
secondary breast angiosarcoma: single center report and a 
meta-analysis” published by Abdou et al. [1]. Firstly, we 
would like to congratulate the authors on this comprehen-
sive article and huge experience. However, we would like 
to comment some facts concerning the surgical treatment of 
breast angiosarcoma.

Complete surgical excision with optimal margins is a 
cornerstone of surgical treatment in breast angiosarcoma 
patients. There are two surgical options: mastectomy and 
breast conserving surgery (BCS). Authors concluded that 
there were no statistically significant outcomes concerning 
recurrence-free survival or overall survival comparing mas-
tectomy to BCS. In our opinion, BCS should be considered 
only in patients with breast angiosarcoma with small size 
tumors [2]. Besides, BCS is a rather challenging approach in 
the combination of big tumors and small- or medium-sized 
breasts. The average tumor size in this paper was 6.9 cm. 
Also, we would like to point out that the tumor grade is 
rather an important factor of an unfavorable prognosis. More 
than sixty percent of patients in this paper had a high tumor 
grade. Finally, unclear data regarding multifocality and a 
small number of patients should also be considered in mak-
ing conclusions.

Further studies with a larger number of patients, using 
univariant and multivariant analysis, should be performed 
in order to achieve adequate conclusions [3].
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